

# Lebanon Public Schools

891 EXETER ROAD, LEBANON, CONNECTICUT 06249-1731 Tel. (860) 642-7795 Fax. (860) 642-4589

ROBERT J. ANGELI, Superintendent of Schools robert.angeli@lebanonct.org

May 5, 2020

Dear Parents and Guardians.

Earlier today, Governor Lamont announced that schools will remain closed through the remainder of the school year. While we are sad that we likely have said our last in-person good-byes to many students on March 14, we are hopeful remaining closed will lead to reopening on time for the 2020-2021 school year. Our last day of distance learning will be June 17, 2020.

## 4th, 8th and 12th Grade Ceremonies

We are still in the planning stages for moving up, promotion and graduation ceremonies. We anticipate more guidance from Governor Lamont, Commissioner Cardona, other state officials and our local health district on continued social distancing requirements to guide our decisions. More information to follow.

#### **CIAC and Spring Sports**

The CIAC governs high school interscholastic sports in Connecticut. It has canceled the spring sports season. In alignment with schools remaining closed, our LMS spring sports season is also canceled.

#### Lockers, Books, Chromebooks and other end of year logistics

The principals will arrange for locker, desk and cubby cleanouts. They will message parents and students with the arrangements to pick up items left at school and to return items back to school. We still have a little over a month of distance learning, so there is no rush to do this immediately. I just wanted you to know it is on our To Do List.

#### Survey

We received 621 responses to the distance learning survey. Thank you for taking the time to do this for us. We will use your input for planning purposes. I will provide a copy to you when the data is ready to share.

#### Distance Learning Plan

We have developed the *Lebanon Public School Distance Learning Plan* to ease access to district and school information. The document can be found on the district and school Websites, https://www.lebanonct.org/.

### Meal Program Update

The meal program will continue through June 30. At that time the waiver we were granted for the program will expire. We do not know if there will be another waiver for the summer months.

ALL students of the Lebanon Public Schools and ALL children residing in Lebanon are eligible to receive free meal packages. The children do not have to be present at meal pick up. It is OK to have someone do the pick-up for you.

Pick up Location: Lyman Memorial High School

When: 9:00 a.m. to 10:00 a.m.

Which Meals: Monday and Wednesday meal packages will have 2 breakfasts and 2 lunches

Friday meal packages will have 3 breakfasts and 3 lunches

No meal pick-up on Tuesdays and Thursdays.

Sincerely

Superintendent of Schools

The Lebanon Board of Education is committed to a policy of equal opportunity/affirmative action for all qualified persons and equal access to Boy Scouts of America and other designated youth groups. The Lebanon Board of Education does not discriminate in any employment practice, education program, or educational activity on the basis of race, color, religious creed, sex, age, national origin, ancestry, marital status, sexual orientation, gender identity or expression, genetic information, or any other basis prohibited by Connecticut state and/or federal nondiscrimination laws.